To Senator Moore

Suite 5/6

Commonwealth Parliament Offices

Level 36

Water Front Place

1 Eagle Street

Brisbane 4000

Dear Senator,




Re Inquiry into Poverty in Australia

As the Tenancy Advice and Advocate Worker for the Wide Bay/South Burnett, I feel compelled to put pen to paper in this subject.

In my area unfortunately poverty and HOMELESSNESS is rapidly on the increase.

When taking up my position with Cooloola Community Housing Assoc. Inc. approx. 5 years ago, the majority of clients came in with tenancy issues. Now I’m finding the balance has turned and along with tenancy issues including TICA listings, the majority of clients are also in housing crisis or about to become homeless or are already homeless.

The Tenancy Advice and Advocacy Service has 20 hours of client contact per week.

In these hours we can see any were from 111 to 280 clients per month. On average 80% of these people are homeless, or about to become homeless due to poverty.

In the Cooloola area the only emergency accommodation we has is: -

1 Mens Crisis House. {For men with no children}

1 Women’s Refuge, [which can not cater for the demand as domestic violence, is very high in the Cooloola area.]

And the Gympie Widgee Youth service {who cater for youth under 25, however they also under immense pressure due to the high demand.} 

These three resources cover a very small percentage of the homeless or crisis cases and is so limited in resources.

GAPS

There is no Emergency Housing for intact families especially large families, single male families or the elderly. The Mary River runs through our town, very close to the city centre.  This is where the majority of our homeless are taking up residence.  For example a homeless person, who came to see me, informed me, that he was very concerned about a young lady who is 8 months pregnant and has two other preschool children to look after.  On asking I found she is also residing on the riverbank. “What will happen to her and her children when we start winter and temperature drop to –5.”

This is obviously a last resort for them!

Community Rent Scheme is auspiced under CCHA Inc. also. They have 138 families listed on the waiting lists at present. 11 of these families have more than 5 members.

This shows the number of families on the Public Housing list that have also registered for Community Housing.  There are so many more applicants waiting for Public Housing in this area that the wait times are ever increasing.

{Poverty and Homelessness I feel are the first steps to a deteriorating health situation. Therefore to me homelessness and poverty have become health issue.

Regards

VICKI-LEIGH POWELL

TENANCY ADVICE AND ADVOCACY WORKER

